Central Park Gardens
Steering Committee Meeting Minutes
11:30 am – 1:00 pm, February 20, 2008
Present:
Jan Bower, Christine Deamer, Jim Fowler, Emily Griswold, Joan Kaplan,


Linda Parsons, Peg Smith, Willa Pettygrove, Bob Stephenson
Visitor:
Mark Rivera

1. Broken Pot Response

a.
Response:  The pot in the middle of the Rose and Flower Garden was destroyed by vandalism on the weekend of February 16-17.  Since the pot was fine on the morning of the 16th for the workshops, it is assumed the destruction happened that evening or on the following day.  There are no suspects to date, but the police have been notified.  The Committee is in favor of a replacement for the pot, and the broken potsherds are being kept for possible incorporation into a new pot or sculpture.  There was considerable discussion on whether to give the event publicity in the Enterprise, and the decision was made to hold off until the replacement is completed.  Bob suggested that the vandal may be looking for some notoriety from the event and a focus on a positive approach to the problem is better than a negative one at this time.  We decided to aim for a summer article and tie-in with our summer open house and the completion of the sensory garden and its architectural features.  It was proposed that flyers be distributed to the neighbors in the vicinity of the gardens to make them aware of the vandalism and to request their support in monitoring the gardens.  Bob said that 911 can be called for any threat to the gardens.  Jan volunteered to do the flyers; Linda will deliver them.
b.
Grant Opportunity:  A grant is being prepared to the Davis Civic Arts Commission for its 2008 Arts Contracts Competition for a replacement pot.  The deadline is February 25, 2008.  Consideration is being given to a mosaic sculpture by artist Mark Rivera, who is currently working on a privately-funded mosaic mural in the Davis downtown plaza between Regal Cinema 5 and Department of Agriculture along G Street.  He has also done five large mosaic panels at the Sacramento International Airport, and his work is highly regarded.  (See further discussion in Item 5.)
2. Education Program Update

a.
Workshops:  Both the January and February workshops were well attended.  Jim said about 60 people attended the Saturday, February 16 workshops, given by Peg and Emily on “Soil preparation for your vegetable garden” and “How to design and maintain a meadow for year-round beauty.”  The evaluation forms given out on the 16th gave us some good feedback on the presentations and some ideas for the future.  We may need more than one assistant for each workshop to assist the presenter, give out handouts and get signatures from attendees.  Currently, we are asking people to sign a sheet with a medical liability statement.  Some people don’t understand this form and are unwilling to sign it.  It was decided that we would have two sign-in sheets at future workshops:  one for the lecture only and another for any hands-on activity that might require compensation for any on-the-job injuries.
b.
MG Brochure:  A three-fold brochure has been published for all of the Master Gardener Public Education Classes for February to June 2008 being held at Woodland Community College, Central Park Gardens, University of California Cooperative Extension Office and Westfield Village Elementary School in West Sacramento.  Copies of the brochure are available from the MG office in Woodland for distribution at MG events.

c.
Acronym:  To avoid the current confusion, Jan asked that we standardize our acronym and consistently use CPG when writing or talking about the gardens.

d.
Email Lists:  There are now three email lists being maintained by Emily and Nik:  Volunteers with over 100 names (cpvolunteer@mailman.dcn.org), Steering Committee Members (cpsteering@mailman.dcn.org), and Educational Program Supporters (new, cpeducation@mailman.dcn.org).
3. Renovation Projects Update

a.
Stone Seatwalls:  The $15K donors are no longer anonymous; they are Marlene Sisemore and Gino Cortopassi.  This money will be dedicated to the construction of stone seatwalls in the Sensory Garden.  The Davis Parks and Community Services Department and Civic Arts Commission have approved the plans done by Elisa Maya Sepulveda of Acropetal Landscapes for the seatwalls, and construction should start in mid-March.  The seatwalls will frame four raised beds and be constructed of blocky ledge stone of gray and brown mix, similar in color and texture to the base of the Cnawan Stone sculpture, which will remain in the center of the beds.
b.
Rotary Fence Project:  Peg and Emily have been working with Sunrise Rotary and the City on details for a sturdy post and rail fence that will wrap around the Rose and Flower Garden and lead into the Sensory Garden.  Emily brought some samples of stained wood, and we agreed on a brown stain that looks like mulch and will blend in well with the existing park features.  Ken Hiatt, Deputy City Manager, is willing to fund two removable ornate bollards installed at the pathway entrance at the corner of 3rd and B Streets so that vehicles cannot drive into the gardens.  He has also allocated $3,500 from the City budget for the pathways and edging.
c.
Metal Arbors:  Cheryl Sullivan’s design for the three arbors was reviewed.  These will be situated over the pathways to the Rose and Flower Garden and be painted the same dark green as the framework over the Farmer’s Market.
d.
Planting Design:  Emily hopes to have most of the construction completed by mid-spring so that perennial edible plants and herbs can be planted in the Sensory Garden then.  She is also expecting to get approval to plant dwarf fruit trees from the City.

4. Davis Home and Garden Show

a.
Layout and participating groups:  Davis’ Green Home and Garden Show at the ARC Pavilion at UC Davis will run from 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. on Saturday, March 15 and 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. on Sunday, March 16.  Over 230 exhibitors are expected to be in the show.  A 40- x 90-foot area has been dedicated to nonprofit organizations.  Emily passed out a diagram of the proposed garden area layout, which includes the placement of 18 eight-foot exhibitor tables.  Large potted trees borrowed from nurseries will be placed at the apex of six sets of two tables and in the center of two sets of three-tables.  People manning the tables are being asked to sit in a chair at the side of their table or stand in front of it.  Eleven groups are planning exhibits for this area:  Central Park Gardens, UC Davis Arboretum, California Center for Urban Horticulture, Yolo County Master Gardeners, City of Davis Healthy Gardens Program/OWOW, Woodland Library Rose Club, TREE Davis, Davis Garden Club, EcoLandscape California, Davis Farmers Market and Davis Food Coop.  A seminar area is on one end of the garden layout and a food area on the other, so the traffic flow should be good.

b.
Booth Elements:  The workshop schedule, volunteer and renovation information, t-shirts, garden gloves and seeds are planned for our booth.  Mary Yaussy is working with Emily on getting some of this material together, particularly the sale items.
c.
Children’s Activity Area:  A children’s activity area with four tables is being organized by Christine Deamer and the Davis Garden Club.  According to Christine, there is an advertising budget of $65,000 for the overall show so this should generate a lot of visitors with children.  The Davis Garden Club was given $1,000 to develop children’s activities.  She asked the committee for their help in manning the tables during the event and some suggestions for additional activities.  The Master Gardeners will be alerted to this need.  Currently, her plans include planting beans in newspaper pots and making insect-inspired masks.  It was mentioned that Julie Cross from the Davis Food Co-op might also have ideas for children’s activities.
d.
Booth Staffing:  Emily will send out a recruitment notice soon for volunteers to staff the Central Park Gardens booth and the Children’s Activity Area.
5. Ideas for Rose and Flower Garden Focal Point

A presentation was made by artist Mark Rivera for the replacement of the pot with a mosaic sculpture.  Mark is currently working on a privately-funded mosaic mural in the Davis downtown plaza between Regal Cinema 5 and Department of Agriculture along G Street.  He has also done five large mosaic panels at the Sacramento International Airport, and his work is highly regarded.  The Committee’s biggest concern is the durability, safety and simplicity of any replacement for the pot.  Mark showed us photographs of his work and discussed the cement process used in working with materials, such as ceramics, glass, mirrors and shell, in developing mosaic sculptures.  Ideas ranged from a bird bath to a totem, including the recycling of the sherds from our destroyed pot.  After much discussion, the Committee agreed to have Mark do a design for a sculpture similar in size, shape, and color to our old pot that incorporates several images taken from our logo and sits on a decorative base.  Mark and Emily will work on a grant for $4,000 from the Civic Arts Commission for the mosaic sculpture.  Emily is planning to also consult with Donna Billick, artist for the Mediation sculpture in the Gardens, for her input on a replacement piece for this focal point in the Rose and Flower Garden.
Submitted by,

Jan Bower, Secretary

Central Park Gardens Steering Committee
